
Current Rate of Inflation
& Union Contracts

Hello, my name is Sylvia Roberts, I am a resident of Brampton, and I come here 
today with serious concerns about how inflation is going to impact Brampton’s union 
contracts with CUPE, which are due to expire half way through this term of Council. 
As the City was working on its housing affordability stuff, I became curious, do City of 
Brampton wages pay enough to afford to live in the City of Brampton?



The answer is no, housing prices in Brampton have become catastrophic, for October 
2022, the average listed rent for a one bedroom in Brampton reached $2,100, by the 
30% of income to be spent on housing, this means you would need to make $84,000 
for that to be affordable. It isn’t just rents that are an issue, food prices have also been 
a major issue, inflation overall has been ripping. While the CUPE 831 contracts were 
negotiated with 2% raises assuming 2% inflation targets, since 2019, the average rate 
of inflation has been 4%

Source: https://rentals.ca/national-rent-report (November Report)

https://rentals.ca/national-rent-report


Let us take a look at the Outside bargaining wage table, this is the high end of that 
table for the present wages, as you can see the highest paid position on schedule 1A 
makes $71,800, this is $12k short of that $84k number to afford a one bedroom 
apartment.



Okay, but what about the office jobs, here is schedule 2A, the highest paid named 
position is short $14k a year, and remember, this is pretax money



Now let's take a look at the Schedule Cs, as you can see, again no one makes 
enough to afford that apartment, close, but no cigar at the high end.



In order to come anywhere close to the housing target set by the Ford government, 
you are going to need to hire a lot of new planning staff, so let’s take a look at what 
they make.
This is from Schedule 1A from the professional and technical bargaining unit from 
April 2022 to March 2023. As you can see, an Assistant Development Planner does 
not make enough to rent a one bedroom apartment or rental condo. Let that sink in, a 
job which you will need to hire a significant number of, and generally has a four year 
degree cannot afford a typical one bedroom apartment in Brampton. 



Thinking that well, if they want more wages, you’ll just hire less people? Well, we have 
a huge number of people coming to Brampton really soon, if you don’t hire enough 
people, expect work quality to severely suffer, and also people seeking employment 
elsewhere, potentially leading to a collapse in municipal services



Key takeaways

● CUPE 831 contracts end in early 2024

● All units have seen significant real pay cuts due to inflation

● Housing costs are through the roof, so many new City employees can’t afford to rent their own unit 

above ground.

● Significant increases in staff needed

● Expect CUPE to ask to restore wages back before inflation struck

Start raising money for higher staffing costs in the 2023 Budget

If you fail to plan for these increased staffing costs now, they will blow up in your face 
before the election. Legal will undoubtedly urge you to save any discussion on this for 
in camera, on the basis of “labour relations or employee negotiations”, that would be a 
reasonable suggestion.


